# 1989 CRADLE ROLL

# **DECEMBER**

SMITH, David and Christina (nee Fudge), are pleased to announce the birth of their first child, Jake David, born on December 24, 1988 at 2:05 a.m., weighing 9 lbs. 3½ oz. at Credit Valley Hospital. Proud grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Fudge and Mr. and Mrs. Warner Smith.



TRENTON (nee McKinney) Alex and Kelly are thrilled to announce the birth of their second child, a 7 lb. 10 oz. baby boy, Dale Alexander, born December 29, 1988 at the Oakville Hospital. Big sister Kylie can't wait until little Dale is big enough, so they can both work in Daddy's Denture Clinic! Proud grandparents are Alex and Grace Trenton of Willowdale, and Alan and Dorothy McKinney of Colborne. Proud Godparents are Jennifer McFadden of Richmond, B.C. and Garry Trenton of Milton. Thanks to Grandma and Grandpa McKinney for looking after Kylie, and a special thank you to our dear friend Melvina Schwass for always being there.

## JANUARY .



YOUNG - Tamara, happily announces the birth of her 8 lb. 4½ oz. baby brother, William "Byron", on January 5, 1989 at Ajax-Pickering Hospital. Proud parents are Taylor and Gall (nee Greenaway). A first grandson for Grant and Alice Greenaway, another branch on the family tree of Bill and Lorraine Young of West Sedona, Arizona.

WILSON, Ryan and Kim are pleased to announce the birth of their second child, a boy, Cody Stephen Arthur, born January 26, 1989 weighing 7 lbs. 4½ oz. at Guelph General. A baby brother for Brady. Second grandchild for Mr. and Mrs. P. Wilson of Limehouse. A special thanks to Dr. Bandeen and the O.B. staff at Guelph General.



FOREMAN - Steve and Mary Lou (nee Egerton) are proud to announce the birth of their second son, Sean Eger-Foreman, on January 8, 1989 at 7:30 a.m. at Georgetown Hospital, weighing 8 lbs. oz. A little brother for Scott. Proud grandparents are Betty and Jack Murrell and Lou and Jacquie Egerton, all of Georgetown and George Foreman of Oakville. A very special thank you to Dr. Kumar and Dr. Kennedy and the nursing staff on the maternity ward.



Shirley and Michael happily announce the birth of their daughter Andrea Coreena, 8 lbs. 1/2 oz. at 2:17 on Thursday, January 26, 1989 at the General Guelph Hospifal, Proud grandparents are Deanna Campbell and Percy Campbell of Kenora, their first, and Jim and Noreen Jones, their fourth. Everyone is well and happy.

DEWHIRST, Brad and Evelyn are pleased to announce the birth of their daughter, Robyn Louise, born January 10, 1989 weighing 4 lbs. 4 oz. at Credit Valley Hospital. A sister for Bethany and Bryan.



WALKER, Graham and Christopher are thrilled to announce the arrival of their sister, Andrea Robin, born January 22, 1989 at Georgetown and District Memorial Hospital weighing 10 lbs. 10 oz. Proud parents are Jim and Caren. Sixth grandchild for Roland and Ruby Leggett of Oakville. Eighteenth grandchild for C. 1. and Audrey Walker of St. Thomas. Thirteenth Great Grandchild for Agnes Bruce of Vancouver, British Columbia. Special thanks to Hoddinott and

nurses in the O.B. unit.

### **FEBRUARY**

MANDARINO, Brian and Rosalind are proud to announce the birth of their son Matthew Joseph Mandarino, born February 1, 1989, at 10:40 p.m., weighing 5 lbs. 3 oz. at Georgetown and District Memorial Hospital. First grandchild of Frank Mandarino, Marilyn Mandarino, David Williams, Williams, grandchild for great Bernadette Mandarino. Spcial thanks to Dr. Valarie Kumar, nurse Trudy and the OB staff at Georgetown and District Memorial Hospital, Dr. Rayar of Peel Memorial Hospital and The Hospital for Sick Children.



WALKER, Peter, Valerie and Danielle are pleased to announce the birth of Eric George on February 2, 1989, weighing 8 lbs. 11 oz. at Oakville Trafalgar Memorial Hospital. Proud grandparents are Alice Walker and Homer and Joan Stennett.

SCARLETT - Ron and

Rosalie (Spitzer) are pleased to announce the birth of their daughter, Melanie Rose, weighing 7 Ibs.' 8 oz. born February 6, 1989 at 1:43 a.m. at Credit Valley Hospital. Brothers Aaron and Jordan are thrilled. Proud grand-parents are Ben and Margaret Spitzer and Ted and Stella Scarlett and great grandma Mercedes Leslie.

RICHARDSON, Gord and Chris (nee Boissonneault) are pleased to announce the safe arrive of their daughter Ashley Marie, on February 18, 1989 at 11:55 p.m., weighing 5 15 oz. at bs. Georgetown and District Memorial Hospital. Proud grandparents are Ed and June Richardson of Brampton and Bernard and Boissonneault of Georgetown. Specials thanks to Dr. Kumar, Dr. Zeni, Dr. Ford and all the nursing staff at Georgetown Hospital.

KASKO, Mark and

Mhairi (nee Jamieson) and Sam welcome with love Anna Lisa, Brigitte Doris and Catherine Flona. All three girls born on Dad's birthday, February 27, 1989. Proud grandparents Conni and Leif Kasko of Milton, Shirley and lan Jamieson of Halton Hills. Thanks to the terrific OB nurses and staff at Milton District Hospital for their special care and thanks to Dr. I. Hunter, Dr. B. Hunter and OB staff of Joseph Brant Hospital. Special thanks to Dr. Florence Jackson for her wonderful care, enthusiasm, support and safe delivery of our girls.

SISNETT, Larry and Brenda (nee Elliott) are pleased to announce the birth of their son, Andrew John, born on February 12, 1989, weighing 7 lbs. 9 oz. Delighted grandmothers are Mrs. Nor-Elliott ma Georgetown and Mrs. Denise Sisnett of Barbados. Andrew is welcomed by big brother Cameron, sister Julia and cousins, Katie, Alexander and Joanna.



SZALONTAI Frank and Diane (nee Herbert) are happy to announce the birth of their son, David Thomas Szalontai, at Credit Valley Hospital on February 17, 1989. Happy grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. Frank Szalontai, Toronto and Maurice and Mildred Herbert.



RICE, Ivan and Sue (nee Hollingshead) are pleased to announce the birth of their third child Michael Ivan born 1989 February 17, weighing 9 lbs. 1 oz. Excited big sisters are Ashleigh and Brittany. Proud grandparents are George and Helen Hollingshead and Charlie and Verna Rice. Great grandmother is Anna Rice. We would like to thank Dr. Ford, Dr. Kumar and Panabaker for everything and the O.B. nurses at Georgetown and District Memorial Hospital.

FIELD, Danny and Sandy are delighted to announce the safe arrival of Emily Nichole on Wednesday, February 8, 1989 at 9:10 a.m., weighing 8 lbs. 14 oz. Brothers Ryan and Kevin love their new sister. Grandparents are Jim and Joyce Van Delinder and Jason and Evelyn Field. Thanks to Dr. Black and the OB staff at Credit Valley Hospital.

DUNPHY, Michael and Suzanne are pleased to announce the birth of their first child a little girl, Amanda Suzanne, born February 10, 1989, weighing 7 lbs. 4 oz. at Georgetown and District Memorial Hospital. Proud grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. J. Carpenter of Georgetown and Mr. and Mrs. W. Dunphy of Brampton. A special thanks to Dr. Furness and the O.B. staff of Georgetown Hospital.

#### MARCH

MARTIN, Alain and BOKS, Willemijn are pleased to announce the birth of their first child, a little girl, Jillian, born March 5, 1989 at 8:56 p.m. weighing 7 lbs. 14 oz, at Georgetown and District Memorial Hospital. Proud grandparents ar Joost and Phil Boks and Donald and Jeannette Martin. A special thanks to Dr. Kumar and the Q.B. staff.

HARRINGTON, Joanne is pleased to announce the birth of Kenneth Michael Dietrich on March 18, 1989 weighing 7 lbs. 71/2 oz. at Georgetown and District Memorial Hospital. Proud grandparents are Ken and Ann Harrington of Brampton and Margaret and Gary Sollitt of Vancouver. Special thanks to Dr. Kumar, Dr. Ford, Dr. Panabaker and the OB staff.



ADEMA, with thanks to God, we Cor and Betty, announce the safe arrival of our third son, Joseph Kyle, 8 lbs. 91/2 oz. on March 4, 1989. A little brother for David and Mark. Another grandchild for Sid and Anne Adema and Walter and rose Piersma. Special thanks to Dr. D. Zeni, Dr. Kumar and the O.B. staff Georgetown and District Memorial Hospital.

GRAHAM, Gord and Sharon (nee Renahan) are very proud and happy to announce the safe arrival of their third daughter Angela Lee born March 18, 1989 weighing 2 lbs. 15 oz. at the Chedoke McMaster Hospital, Hamilton. Angela's big sisters Ashley and Amy were very happy and surprised with Angela's early arrival. Proud grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. George Graham and Mrs. F. Renahan. Special thanks to Milton Hospital and Chedoke McMaster Hospital.

GALLANT BALSON

Here's one for all you Hydro Linemen out there! If you get beat to the top of a pole by a girl some day, it will probably be the daughter of Gilles and Stacey Gallant. Sydney Maria-Anne was born March 22, 1989 and weighed in at 7 lbs. 7 o. First grandchild for Ralph and Pierrette Galfant of Bramalea, and first of this particular gender, (Hi cousin Stephen!) for Joe and Connie Balson of Georgetown, Special thanks go to Dr. Kumar and Dr. Hoddinott and especially the OB staff at Georgetown and District Memorial Hospital for their care and patience.

#### **APRIL**



BESWICK-PERRIN, Bill and Nancy welcome with love their daughter Colleen Elizabeth, a baby sister for Christopher and Patrick. Born on April 27, 1989 at 10:27 a.m. weighing 7 lbs. 11 oz. Proud grandparents are Helen and Stan Perrin of Toronto and Ella Beswick of Calgary. Special thanks to Dr. Ewaschuk and maternity staff at Oakville, Trafalgar Memorial

NAGTZAAM, Louis and Sue are pleased to announce the birth of Samantha Louise on April 3, 1989, weighing 5 lbs. 9 oz. at Georgetown and District Memorial Hospital. A little sister for Anthony. We would like to thank Dr. Kumar and Dr. Bornes and the OB staff at Georgetown and District Memorial Hospital.

Hospital.

GOUGEON, Chris and Carol (nee Van Goethem) are pleased to announce the birth of Joseph Adam, 8 lbs. 8 oz., on Friday, April 7, 1989. A little brother for Ryan, Paula, Gregory and Marc. Special thanks to Dr. Wittaker and the O.B. staff at Peel Memorial Hospital.

RICHARDSON, Grant and Wendy and son Jason are happy to announce the safe arrival of their daughter Kaitlynn Ashely born April 7, 1989 weighing 7 lbs. 5 oz. at Georgetown and District Memorial Hospital. Proud grandparents are Frank and Joan Richardson of Georgetown and Bill and Mary Hay of Georgetown. Thanks to Drs. Kumar and Richards and the O.B. staff.

BROWN, Murray and Kathryn (Lynch) wish you to share our loy in the birth of a son, Nathan Murray Thomas Lynch Brown. Born on April 21, 1989, weighing 8 lbs. 7½ oz. Brother for Simon and grandson for Herb and Mima Brown of Georgetown and Jack and Kay Lynch of Violet Hill.

MORTON, Howard and Debbie are pleased to announce the shared birth of their third child, Samantha Elizabeth on April 26, 1989 at 3:06 a.m. weighing 9 lbs. 5 oz. A sister to Terry and Laura. Delighted grandparents are Tom and Shirley Slattery of Victoria, B.C. and George and Ruby Morton of Shanty Bay, Ont. Our sincere grafitude once again to Dr. D. Zeni and the OB nurses at Georgetown Hospital for their excellent and cheerful care of mother and daughter.

ROBINSON, Frank and Kathy (Schultz), Lodi, California are proud to announce the birth of their 8 lb. son, Jesse Francis. Third grand-child for Jim and Jean Schultz, Lodi, California. First grandchild for Emerson and Eleanor Robinson, Georgetown.

REVIE, Peter and Nancy thank Dr. Marion King for the speedy, safe arrival of Andrew's sister, Laura Katherine, born April 22, 1989 at 4:47 a.m. in M.D. H. Number one grand-daughter for William and Audrey Revie of Ancaster and another for William and Norma Baker of Alberton.

IT'S A GIRL - BALASH.
Robert and Linda are
happy to announce the
birth of their baby girl
Rachel Michele on
Wednesday, April 26,
1989 weighing & Ibs. 15
oz. A sister for Krystal.
Proud grandparents are
Walter and Toni Chlon
and William and Kay
Balash and Natia
Balash.

# MAY

BARCLAY, RAN-NACHAR - Bill and Irls are thrilled to announce the arrival of their daughter, Elizabeth Mary Barclay, born May 19, 1989, at 8:07 p.m., weight 6 lbs. 121/2 oz.

NORTON, Dennis and Heather (Watkins) are pleased to announce the arrival of their daughter Brittany Caroline, May 4, 1989. Little sister for Ryan and Bradley. Proud grandparents Ray and Helen Norton, Glen Williams and Bill and Ruth Watkins, Oakville. Many thanks to Drs. Joshi and McColloch and OB staff of Oakville Trafalgar Hospital.

RODGERS - Eric and Darlene (nee Morrison) are pleased to announce the birth of Laura Rose. She arrived May 15, 1989 at 9:48 a.m. weighing 8 lbs. 101/2 oz. Proud grandparents are Andy and Marina Rodgers of Pickering and Barbara and Gardiner Morrison of Economy, N.S. Thanks to the wonderful Q.B. staff Georgetown Hospital and Dr. Kumar, Dr. Ford and Dr. Bourns.

GILLHAM, Jamie-Lee and Samantha are thrilled to announce the arrival of their brother James Michael. He was born on the 27th of May, 1989 at 5:40 a.m. weighing 7 lbs. 13 oz. at the Georgefown and District: Memorial Hospital. Proud parents are Jim and Maureen. Proud grandparents are Jim and Liz Gillham and George and Lilly Graham all Georgetown and great grandmother Cora Gillham. They also want to say thanks to Dr. Panabaker and the OB staff for looking after Mom and James Michael during their stay.

PIERCE, Michele, Steve, Christopher and Tamara welcome the newest member of the family, Jeffrey Raymond, born May 31, 1989, 9 lbs. 8 oz. Thanks to Drs. P. and D. Zeni and Dr. Kumar and kind nurses in maternity at Georgetown Hospital.